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New directors appointed to the COG board 

 
CANDU Owners Group (COG) voting members approve new board representatives for 
Canadian Nuclear Laboratories (CNL) and Societatea Nationala Nuclearelectrica (SNN, 
Romania) 

TORONTO – Two of the organizations on COG’s five-member board of directors have new 
representatives.  

CNL’s Jeffrey Griffin and SNN, Romania’s Dumitru Benchea have joined the COG board, 
replacing outgoing directors Neil Mantifel and Sorin Ghelbereu, as representatives for each of 
their respective organizations.  

Griffin is the Vice President, Science and Technology at CNL, an organization he joined in 
March 2020. He has more than 30 years of experience leading multi-million-dollar research and 
development programs, technology development initiatives and operations support in a national 
laboratory environment. Much of this experience comes from approximately 15 years of senior 
executive experience in both the U.S. Department of Energy and the U.S.-based Savannah 
River National Laboratory, where he led a team of 250-staff members and oversaw an $80+ 
million (U.S.) portfolio. 

Benchea is SNN’s Engineering Director with 20 years of experience in various positions at 
Cernavoda Nuclear. He started in his current role in December 2020 and oversees areas 
including systems, components and design engineering as well as capital projects and IT. 
Benchea leads station committees in the areas of design modification and condition reporting, 
among others. Prior to his current role, Benchea served as Cernavoda’s Systems Engineering 
Senior Superintendent as well as six years in a similar role focused on design and technical 
support. 

Ghelbereu had most recently served as SNN’s COG board representative since July 2020, after 
previously doing so for a decade from 2006-16. SNN, Romania did not have a representative on 
the COG board from 2016-19 but Ghelbereu re-joined in that capacity last year. Ghelbereu is 
the former chair of COG’s CANDU-6 Fleet Forum (2018-21) and will continue representing SNN 
as part of the COG Refurbishment Forum. He was recently appointed SNN’s Cernavoda Unit 1 
Refurbishment Director. 

CNL’s Mantifel had been a COG board member since October 2018. CNL joined COG as a 
member in 2015 after Atomic Energy of Canada Limited, which owns CNL, transferred its 
membership to them. 

The COG board is comprised of representatives from Ontario Power Generation (OPG), Bruce 
Power, New Brunswick Power (NB Power), CNL and SNN, Romania, who approved the new 
representatives. Other COG board members include OPG’s Carla Carmichael, Bruce Power’s 
Gary Newman and NB Power’s Michael Hare. 
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The COG board provides oversight and due diligence in a number of areas including business 
direction, mission and strategy; a number of management systems and human resource 
oversights as well as corporate risk, member relationships and communications. 

Griffin and Benchea will participate in their first COG board meeting in March. 

Click here to view the biographies of the COG Board of Directors.  
 
 
 
 
For more information contact: 
Jacquie Hoornweg 
COG Communications 
Jacquie.Hoornweg@CANDU.org 

http://www.candu.org/Pages/board.aspx
mailto:Jacquie.Hoornweg@CANDU.org

